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Dear Committee Secretary 

INQUIRY INTO MATTERS RELATING TO SECTION 44 OF 
THE CONSTITUTION 

I write regarding the following Terms of Reference for the Committee’s inquiry: 

C. Whether the Parliament should seek to amend section 44(i) (for example, 
to provide that an Australian citizen born in Australia is not disqualified by 
reason of a foreign citizenship by descent unless they have acknowledged, 
accepted or acquiesced in it);  
 
D. Whether any action of the kind contemplated above should be taken in 
relation to any of the other paragraphs of section 44 of the Constitution, in 
particular sections 44(iv) and 44(v); 

It is my strong view that for the Parliament to seek to amend the Constitution as 
contemplated in these Terms, absent any other proposed amendments, would 
constitute a self-serving exercise by Australia’s political elite. 

The Australian Constitution, venerable as many hold it to be, contains 
significant flaws in need of correction.  

I reject the pragmatism of incremental change. Two of the last three 
amendments to be passed, in 1977, were concerned with, in effect, amending the 
terms of employment of those exercising power on behalf of Australians, namely 
Senators and judges. The third expanded the franchise to citizens in Territories.  

Australians have not been asked to contemplate any significant change to our 
system of government in decades, if at all since Federation. ‘Minimalist’ 
republicanism simply does not rate as ‘significant’. Indeed, the 1999 referendum 
is a study in the failure of adherents to the incremental change mantra. 

We need a Constitution that establishes an Australian state free from legal 
shackles to its imperial heritage: our Constitution should be an act of its free 
peoples, not an Act of the Parliament of the United Kingdom. Our Head of State 
should be one of us, and the position held by that person ought to be what we 
acknowledge as we pay respect to the law on entry to a courtroom. 
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